

# Netherlee and Stamperland (NeSt) Community Council Meeting Minutes



Thursday 18th January 7.30pm-9.30pm

Zoom meeting due to inclement weather

Topic	Minute	Action
Welcome, members present and apologies	<p>Siobhan welcomed everyone to the meeting.</p> <p><i>Present</i> Siobhan McGuinness, Bronwen Livingstone, Joanna Teuton, Jim Boyle, Michael Sweeney, Kirsten Oswald</p> <p><i>Apologies</i> Annette Ireland, David McDonald, Katie Pragnell</p>	
Police liaison update	<p>The community police officers were unable to attend in person, the report for the last month is attached below:</p> <p>KO updated on work with banks to interrupt frauds/scams before they develop. It's definitely a problem.</p> <p>JT asking if youth disorder is genuinely a problem? KO explains that Police very responsive to reports and proactive in engaging with young people.</p>	<p>Would be interested to know what kind of fraud? BL to email for more info</p>
Minutes from previous meeting agreed and outstanding actions reviewed	<p>The minutes from the previous meeting in November were proposed as accurate and correct by .. and seconded by ...</p> <p>MS updated on minutes verbally</p> <p>Minutes by MS to be emailed when possible</p>	<p>MS to email minutes to BL</p> <p>BL to forward final version to Andrew Reid</p>
Financial Matters/Treasurer update	<p>JT - no change to accounts</p> <p>BL - email from data protection regulator</p>	<p>JT to change names on bank account</p> <p>BL to forward data protection email to JT for payment</p>

<p>Traffic management meeting</p>	<p>Meeting run by ERC traffic dept for CCs to inform on plans for next 5 years. Neighbourhood Traffic Management Zones. 74 zones of mainly residential streets, will look at 15 per year to make them safer and more inclusive. Want people within zones to have a say on what happens, 20mph driving limit from Scot Gov and in place 2025. Parking on footway, will enforce from May, but recognise that Stamperland especially this presents a problem. Various solutions to be considered. ERC will use range of methods to connect with people. Wanted to know the problems - about safety and traffic management. Create safer environment for walking, wheeling, cycling. How will it link up with active travel? Will go to consultation with first 15 zones. Public transport needs to catch up.</p>	<p>SM to contact Andrew for information around first 15 zones</p>
<p>Pump track update</p>	<p>Unanimously agreed to support pump track or skate park in Overlee Park. Position, look etc all good and have examples of other areas in Scotland where successful. Stuck finding correct dept in ERC to progress. Feel there is community support for idea. Want to speak to other CCs about this. Also seek more info from ERC regarding funding/support. Who in the Council needs to say go? KO offer to write to ERC and find out who to approach for clearance to move forward. Option to seek funding from private companies also.</p>	<p>SM to Email KO to ask for help KO can search funding potential Keep issue on agenda to pursue Email Andrew Reid for funding options?</p>
<p>Elected Officials Update</p>	<p>KO - really busy in Westminster. 2 main things - cost of living issues and concerns around Middle East. Coming from individuals not concerted campaigns. ERen is diverse and residents may have friends and family in ME. There isn't a community divide - Jewish and Muslim communities concerned for each other as well as themselves. Other things: Williamwood bus, Clarkston Memorial project, AI and bias, Post Offices (importance and getting people on board to run them), disposable vapes (environmental and health impacts, especially young people), working with AgeUK on digital inclusion and fraud prevention, interfaith work. KO very happy to support local people with whatever they're interested in.</p>	

<p>Subgroups</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Social media/website</li> <li>• Planning</li> <li>• Roads and Public Transport</li> </ul>	<p><i>Social Media</i></p> <p><i>Planning</i></p> <p><i>Roads and Public Transport</i></p>	<p>Nothing to report</p>
<p>AOB</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Priorities for 2024</li> </ul>	<p>Subgroup formation and uses? Better to focus on projects</p> <p>M talked about bin collection from lanes/streets</p> <p>Prioities agreed as:  Wildflower meadows  Community orchard  (Eastwood Allotments Association have community orchard and would be useful to speak to as would Busby and Clarkston Horticultural Society . Also Clarkston seed swap are on Facebook)  Stamperland Walkway  Pump track  Neighbourhood TMZs</p>	<p>KO to ask questions about bins. Cllr Ireland was going to follow up questions from last meeting.</p> <p>BL to email John Semple to ask for update and emphasise our wanting to have input (and signs with our name on) on Stamperland Walkway</p>
<p>Close</p>	<p>Siobhan thanked everyone for their attendance and the next meeting is planned for the 15th February at 7pm in Clarkston Hall</p>	